MANAGER’s REPORT FOR SEPTEMBER, 4 2015
GENERAL INFORMATION AND REsPONSES To MAYOR & CommissiONER REQUESTS

Places to be this Week...
Labor Day Holiday - Village Hall will be closed on Labor Day, Monday, September 7.

Village Council Meeting - The Village Council meeting will be held on September 8 at 7:00 p.m. in the
Council Chambers at Village Hall.

Future Calendar Reminders...

Village Council Meeting - The Village Council meeting will be held on September 15 at 7:00 p.m. in the
Council Chambers at Village Hall.

Notification to Residents of Potentially Hazardous Trees

Staff is in the process of identifying dead, private Ash trees that are in close proximity to the public
right-of-way. These trees create a potentially hazardous condition due to the likelihood of falling
branches or trees. As trees are identified staff will send notifications to property owners asking them to
remove the dead trees. Staff will also alert residents to tree companies that are licensed by the Village to
perform the work.

Parking Lot H Improvements

The contractor has completed pavement and striping for Phase I of construction, and commuter traffic has
now been moved to this completed section. The contractor has begun work on Phase II of construction.
Updates for changes to on-site and off-site parking have been posted to the construction update page of the
Village website, as well as the updated parking guide. Paper copies have also been made available at the
Belmont Station.

DuPage River Watershed

DuPage County is partnering with the US Army Corps of Engineers to investigate flood risk throughout
the DuPage River watershed, including the east branch of the River. Across the watershed, residents and
businesses experience significant over-bank flooding which not only inundates structures and roadways,
but also leads to high groundwater levels, impacting water supplies and sanitary systems. These damages
pose a significant risk to health, life, property, and safety. Staff is participating in public input to supply
information so that potential flood risk management solutions have the potential to receive Federal
funding in the future.



